BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, September 15, 2009
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Eric A. Walker opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Eric A. Walker,  Vice Chairman , Jill G. Sullivan, Selectmen   Robert E. Mazow, Anthony A. Scibelli  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Discussion:
The Following were discussed briefly:
· Sue Duplin, Town Clerk spoke on moving the polling location for Precincts 1 & Precincts 2 from the Clark School to the Senior Center. ( See votes of the Board )

· Andrew W.Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the recent responses to Public Building re-use RFP”s. (See votes of the Board).

· One day liquor policy was moved to the next agenda. 
· Joe Markarian, Chairman of the Swampscott Police Building Committee updated the Board. 

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve a request from   Brian Salzer, Principal of the Swampscott High School to allow the art students to decorate the traffic signal box with a preliminary sketch be forwarded to the Board seconded by Selectman Mazow  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a request from Attorney F. Robert Allison on behalf of Salem Five Bank regarding Fiory’s Market, 357 Essex Street, Swampscott, Mass to pledge their liquor license seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve executive session meeting minutes from August 4, 2009, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve meeting minutes from September 1, 2009, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve the following dates for the Board of Selectmen’s meetings, Ocober 13, 2009, October 27, 2009, November 10, 2009, November 16, 2009 and November 24, 2009, seconded by Selectman Mazow.  

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the recommendation of Sue Duplin, Town Clerk on relocating the polling places for precincts 1 & 2 from the Clarke School to the Senior Center seconded by Selectman Mazow. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to reject the single bid for Greenwood Avenue RFP seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to reject the single bid for Phillips Avenue Fire Station RFP seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following: 
· Resurfacing of local streets to begin this week.

· Changes to MGL 268A, Section 23 pertaining to Conflict of Interest law.

· Joint green community grant.

· Changes to civil services process was discussed. No votes were taken  
Selectmen’s Time: 
Selectman Sullivan reminded residents that her office hours will be on Thursday, September 17, 2009 at 9:00AM at the Swampscott Town Hall. 
Selectman Scibelli welcomed back resident Jeffrey Blonder from his service in Iraq. 

Selectman Walker spoke on his meeting with Joe Crimmins & Michael McClung from the Finance Committee regarding the Town’s budget and what can be done in the future to become more efficient with the Town’s resources. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:10P.M seconded by Selectman Mazow.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

